Sturgeon Heights Music Parent Association (SHMPA) 
Minutes of January 11, 2017 (6:30pm)

Present: Pat Haldane-Wilsone, Jeff Johnson, Cheryl Hacault, Jas Warner, Sandi Nichol, Kathy Byrne, Barb Engel, Heather Howie, Greg Cooper

Regrets: Avonlea Armstrong, Denise Reles, Kim Carter
Chair person: Barb Engel

Minutes Recorded by: Heather Howie

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 6:42 p.m.  
Adoption of Minutes: The minutes of May and June 2016 meetings were deferred until the next executive meeting to adopt.

Action: Denise to pass these minutes on to Heather, along with the Secretary Binder.  Once received, Heather will forward these minutes for all to review for adoption at the next meeting.
November 7, 2016 Minutes:

Addendum- Music Director’s Reports – Kathy – part a):

The silver collection proceeds from the November 16 Jazz Concert went to Cuba Legacy Fund.  For the Concert Band/Wind Ensemble/Choir Performance on November 24, the silver collection proceeds were donated to Sam’s Christmas.
Barb Engel moved that the November 7, 2016 minutes be adopted as amended with the addendum regarding November concerts and donations.  Seconded by Greg Cooper.  CARRIED.

Treasurer’s Report (Cheryl Hacault, Jas Warner):  
Balance at November 30, 2016 (Community Builder account #100100 155462)

$ 16,627.56
Misc./General






$  2,797.93

Cuba Legacy Fund


  


$   2,805.59
Student Accounts


  


$   6,879.90

Big Band Dance



  

$   3,688.14

Brandon Jazz Festival


  


$      456.00
Transactions processed but not yet included in the bank balance

Misc./General
 (outstanding cheque)
  


    ($  150.00)

Student Accounts (outstanding cheque)
  

 ($  3,354.75)

Student Accounts (outstanding cheque)
  

 ($  1,015.50)

Funds available as of November 30, 2016 (Community Builder account #100100 155462)


$ 12,107.31

Balance at November 30, 2016 (Business Savings account #200300 155462)

$   1,968.71

Fundraising Report (Denise Reles):
Action: In Denise’s absence tonight she will forward the report via email to Heather to include with the minutes as an addendum.
Music Director’s Reports (Jeff Johnson, Kathy Byrne, Avonlea Armstrong):
Jeff reported:

a) Brandon Jazz Festival– The treasurers verified the deposit of $300.00 has been paid to Fehr-Way Tours.  No notification of receipt has occurred.

Action: Jeff will contact Fehr-Way to ensure the cheque was received, as typically in the past he has received a confirmation receipt by now.

Cheryl mentioned that another payment is coming due, but there are insufficient funds as of now in the Brandon Jazz account ($456.00) to cover the costs.  Jeff explained that $125.00 per student is being collected and the money coming in will cover all costs.  Jeff forwarded the spreadsheet of students who have already paid, along with their cheques received as of today, to the treasurers to deposit.
Action: Once the remaining cheques come in, Jeff will forward to the treasurers to make an additional deposit to cover final payment.
Kathy reported: 

a) February 14, 2017 – Jazz Combo’s will be performing at CSHC Open House.
b) February 18-25, 2017 – Cuba Trip:  Directors are finalizing equipment/instruments being taken to Cuba so as to decrease excess baggage fees as much as possible (cost is ~$10 per pound over in weight).  These fees prohibit taking certain items including vibes, numerous percussion ‘toys.’  Directors coordinate students to share instruments where possible between bands to avoid duplicate instruments being taken.  The student’s luggage allowance is decreased from the general public’s travelling allowance, so that a portion of the allowance is put towards the weight of transporting instruments.  Smaller instruments such as clarinets and flutes go on in carry on baggage that is also controlled for weight.  In the past, instruments such as electric pianos and crash cymbals have been taken and donated to Cuban students, thus leaving them there and decreasing baggage fees en route home.  The Can/Cuba Rep has been contacted to inquire as to what instruments/supplies the Cuban students are in need of at this time.  Given the expense of transporting instruments is rising and becoming cost prohibitive, other potential options were discussed including taking cash versus instruments to donate.  However, there are risks with travelling with cash, as well as it is difficult for Cuba to get what they need given the embargo and government regulations.  In future, perhaps partnering with companies such as FedEx or mission/solidarity groups may be an option.
Action:  While in Cuba this year, the directors will enquire further and explore options for the future.

The money in the Cuba Legacy Fund amounts to $2,805.59.  These funds include left over money from the Cuba trip 2 years ago that students/parents declined in reimbursement to themselves, but rather to be donated on their behalf with this years’ students travelling, along with a $500 donation from a former student/family and the silver collection raised at the Nov, 2016 Jazz Concert.
Greg Cooper moved that the Music Directors be allowed to access the Cuba Legacy Funds and spend to a maximum of $2800 at their discretion to be used for needed donations including instruments/equipment/ supplies.  Seconded by Pat Haldane-Wilsone.  CARRIED.

c) Follow up to November Concerts and Silver Collections – It was noted there was a marked decline in donations received at the second concert (Band/Choir Concert held in the gym) and given to Sam’s Christmas this year, from prior years.  The collection was done via Holiday Bags being passed by students through the audience at a point during the concert.  It is uncertain as to why this occurred; Winnipeg Harvest also noted an overall decline in their donations received this year.

Action: In future for this concert, it was suggested that there be 2 methods of collecting monetary donations including a tuba case at the door (as it appeared many attending were prepared to ‘pay’ at the door) and for those who potentially ‘miss’ that option, to continue with students participating and passing collection bags during the concert.
d) Letter received form the Accountant at the Board Office re: Concerns raised by Audit at end of 2015/16 school year -   This audit occurs yearly.  Items raised in the letter were reviewed and included:

· All out of city trips require field trip forms be completed and fees for payment of trips/cheques are to be made out to and processed through the school and not the Music Parents Association.  Fundraisers and cheques for payment of these can be made out to SHMPA.

· All deposits of monies raised should be made in full with expenses for events then paid separately so all transactions are recorded.

· Gaming/liquor license is required for Big Band Dance and the license needs to be submitted along with the books for audit.

· All disbursements need to have original receipts (not copies) to support transactions.

· Attendance record at AGM needs to be attached to the minutes and needs to be submitted with the books to verify quorum.  

The letter was given to the treasurers.

Action:  Treasurers will review the concerns raised and capture these suggestions when keeping records and submitting info for audit at the end of this school year.  The original October 2016 AGM sign in/attendance sheets have been given to Jas/Cheryl for this year; Heather has a typed copy to attach to the minutes.
e) Select band students from CSHC along with the directors have visited Bruce Middle School and upcoming are going to Golden Gate to mentor/ play along side grade 8 students during a rehearsal.

f) Follow up on Tuxedo Stock – All kids were fitted for this year.  However, shirts are quite ‘yellowed’ around necks and there are too few small size jackets.

Action:  Heather & Barb will recruit a volunteer to investigate replacement costs/options.
Avonlea reported (report sent via email and read by Heather):
a)  Exam week / individual singing tests - at the end of the month
        

b) Preparing for Divisional Music Celebration (Concert Choir) in February and Winnipeg Music Festival in March
c) Vocal Jazz is singing at the Open House in February
d) Cuba choir begins this month
President’s Report (Barb Engel):
Barb enjoyed visiting the Band classes to advertise and invite students to attend Viva Cubarama Event – February 6, 2017.  60+ students have taken passes to attend.  As well, there have been parents and staff expressing interest in attending, so passes will be disbursed by Barb to those interested.
Action:  Any executive wanting to attend, need to contact Barb to ensure total numbers attending are accounted for.  Barb will revisit the band groups as well as visit the choir, to see if any other students would like an event pass.  Pat will draft an email and send it to Kathy to forward to students/parents( including: a reminder of the event, doors will open at 6:30 pm and all are to be ready for the workshop to begin promptly at 7:00 pm, boots/coats will be left in the hall/choir room, things to bring: shoes for dancing, $1 for pop, the event will be 1 hour spent with musicians learning rhythm – students will not need their instruments; the other hour will be with dancers, pick up is at 9:00 pm).
Other details were discussed:  Pat will arrive by 6:00 pm to greet people and assist guest musicians/dancers with set up.  No other decorations except the Cuban Flag in the Band Room are needed.

Action:  Pat will purchase pop for the event with submission of receipt for reimbursement to occur later.  Jas/Cheryl to forward a cheque to Pat by February 6 for the remaining $350 owing to Folklorama (deposit of $150 has been paid) to be paid in full following the workshop that evening.
Big Band Dance (Pat Haldane-Wilsone & Sandi Nichol):
Pat and Sandi reported they are on track with the ‘to do’ list.

Pat will be contacting Jason Bilous for poster and ticket printing this week.  Discussion regarding the price per ticket was revisited from the November, 2016 meeting action; given there has never been a price increase ($20/ticket) and there are increased expense costs over when the dance first started, thus cutting into profits.

Barb Engel moved that we increase individual ticket cost to Big Band Dance to $25 per person.  Seconded by Pat Haldane-Wilsone.  CARRIED

Action: SHMPA will revisit after this year’s dance to determine if any fewer people attended as the price increase was prohibitive.
Pat and Sandi confirmed there will be 3-5 Grand Silent Auction prizes instead of 15+ smaller prizes.  Some ideas include bar fridge stocked with snacks (very popular last year), a basket with tickets to varies Art/Music events (e.g. Folkfest, WSO, and Ballet).  A letter will be forwarded to parents soon regarding cash/gift card donations.
Action: Kathy will contact reps at St John’s and Long and McQuade for donations.

Moved by Greg Cooper that the Big Band Dance Committee be permitted to spend up to $500 on silent auction prizes.  Seconded by Barb Engel.  CARRIED

Action: Pat/Sandi to obtain cheques from Cheryl/Jas to cover the remainder of the venue payment in March and for food (about 2 weeks prior to the event).
New Business:
None.
Next Meeting Dates:
Wednesday, February 8, 2017 at 6:30 p.m. in the CSHC Staff Room
Action:  Heather to forward a reminder of the meeting via email and include Agenda (from Barb), minutes from May, June 2016 and Jan, 2017 for review, request for items for discussion, regrets to attend.
Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 p.m.  
